
 
 

 

 

  

 August 29, 2016 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

Re: Case 07-M-0548 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission Regarding an 

Energy Efficiency Portfolio Standard. 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 

The enclosed revised Statements, issued by New York State Electric & Gas Corporation 

(“NYSEG”) are transmitted for filing in compliance with the requirements of the New York 

Public Service Commission’s (the "Commission") Order Authorizing System Benefits Charge 

Collections, issued and effective on August 3, 2016 (the “Order”), in the above referenced 

proceedings.  The Statements will become effective on September 1, 2016.  

 

SBC Statement No. 13 to P.S.C. No. 87 – Gas 

SBC Statement No. 15 to P.S.C. No. 88 – Gas 

 

Purpose of Filing  

NYSEG is filing updated tariff Statements pursuant to Ordering Clause No. 1 of the Order to 

collect an additional $1,651,000 over a 28-month period through the System Benefits Charge 

(“SBC”) on gas distribution customers.   

 

NYSEG will increase its SBC (NYSERDA Energy Efficiency) surcharge from $0.007327
1
 to 

$0.00868 per therm.  The incremental rate of $0.001353 per therm was calculated by dividing the 

amount authorized by forecasted units for the 28 month period ending December 2018.  The rate 

will be in effect from September 1, 2016 through December 31, 2016.   

                                                 
1
 This includes the EE Tracker and NYSERDA Energy Efficiency surcharges. 
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The SBC surcharges will be reset on January 1, 2017 incorporating the Commission’s authorized 

collections, any prior period reconciliations, and the collection of the 2017 portion of the $1.6 

million. 

 

 

Company Contacts  

If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call Kathy Grande at (585)771-4514 or 

me at (607)762-8710.  

Very truly yours, 

 
Lori A. Cole  

Manager - Regulatory & Tariffs  

Rates and Regulatory Economics Department  

 

Enclosures  
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